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by Dave Heiar 

 

As I have discussed 

previously, housing 

is a critical element 

of any economic 

development effort. 

Without quality 

housing options, it is 

impossible to attract 

and retain an 

adequate workforce for business and 

industry. In fact, housing impacts business 

location decisions and the availability of a 

workforce for new and existing businesses. 

This explains why economic development 

organizations like ours are getting more and 

more involved in housing.  

In Jackson County, we have taken the first 

step to identify our specific housing needs. 

In 2015, we completed a county-wide 

Housing Needs Assessment. This data 

helped confirm our άǎǳǎǇƛŎƛƻƴǎέ that we had 

various types of housing needs. Based on 

this assessment, we have verified many 

local needs including workforce housing, 

quality rental housing, new housing, 

improvements to existing housing, and 

senior housing. This information will be 

used for grant applications, and to assist 

developers and other housing stakeholders. 

Housing, like all economic development 

efforts, is a very competitive market. Our 

office has begun to put together a toolbox 

of various incentives used by other Iowa 

communities to entice housing developers. 

We will be sharing this information with all 

interested cities. After meeting with the 

Bellevue City Council, they have decided to 

use TIF to help reimburse developers for 

infrastructure costs, since it is often these 

upfront costs that deter many developers 

from creating new subdivisions. 

In an effort to provide quality rental 

properties, Maquoketa has adopted a rental 

inspection ordinance. This ordinance will 

help assure quality rental units. Maquoketa 

also recently received notice that the Iowa 

Economic Development Authority has 

awarded grant funding to assist six 

homeowners with rehabilitation needs. 

Both of these initiatives were identified in 

the Housing Needs Assessment. 

The City of Preston has acquired land with 

hopes of providing lots for new housing 

construction. Our partners at ECIA also have 

funds available for down payment 

assistance (here). It is great to see these 

types of improved housing opportunities in 

Jackson County.  

To take this one step further, this fall, with 

assistance from University of Iowa students, 

we will be looking at ways to market 

Jackson County to young families. Having 

quality housing options will certainly be one 

of the ways we use to promote this type of 

growth. 
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¢ƘŜǎŜ άǊŜŀƭ ǿƻǊƭŘέ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜŘ 
by the students, but have to meet a set of 
criteria. First, the student must be 
passionate about a project. The project 
must be interdisciplinary. Lastly, the 
project must be participatory engaging the 
community in some way. Some of the 
ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀƴǘǎ 
areΥ YŀǘƛŜ .ƻŜŎƪŜƴǎǘŜŘǘΩǎ ¢95Ȅ .ŜƭƭŜǾǳŜ 
High School event; Jordan Renner creating 
a new website for the Bellevue Community 
School District;  

 

Lucas Anderson assisting in the design of a 
±ŜǘŜǊŀƴΩǎ aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ ŀƴŘ ƴŜǿ ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ 
school playground; Neal Valant and Jake 
Hurley partnered with the DNR to check 
mercury levels in fish. 

These efforts are not possible without 
community and business partnerships. If 
you or your business/organization is 
interested in becoming a Bellevue Big 
Partner, please contact our office 
(heiar@thejcea.org) or Matt Jaeger 
(MattJaeger@bellevue.k12.ia.us).  

 

Bellevue High School will begin its 
ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ȅŜŀǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ά.ŜƭƭŜǾǳŜ .ƛƎέ 
program. This program offers the 
chance for students at Bellevue High 
School to extend their knowledge from 
ǘƘŜ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǘƻ άǊŜŀƭ ǿƻǊƭŘέ 
experiences. It is an opportunity for 
students to think creatively to address 
an issue or pursue a passion, and allows 
students to decide their curriculum for 
the class. 

The program is modelled after the Iowa 
BIG program out of Cedar Rapids, but 
brings the program to a much smaller 
and more rural context. In its first year, 
Bellevue BIG had 14 students 
participate and anticipates doubling 
that level for the coming year.  

 

The Jackson County Economic Alliance 
(JCEA) held its first Annual Event on 
Tuesday, January 12, 2016. The reception 
was sponsored and hosted by Water Street 
Market and was opened to all investors in 
the JCEA. There were over 50 attendees 
including Board members, investors, and 
other partnering organizations. 

Director, Dave Heiar, and Assistant Director, 
Nic Hockenberry, provided an overview of 
ÔÈÅ *#%!ȭÓ ÅÆÆÏÒÔÓ ÏÖÅÒ ÉÔÓ ÆÉÒÓÔ Ô×Ï ÙÅÁÒÓ ÏÆ 
existence. Heiar began by highlighting the 
*#%!ȭÓ ÆÏÃÕÓ ÏÎ ÂÕÓÉÎÅÓÓ and industry 
development. They have completed 24 in 
depth industry visits; established a bi-
monthly meeting of manufacturers in the 
county; and worked to promote area 
business and industry through 
Manufacturing Week events and other 
teacher/student business tours. 

Hockenberry described their quality of life 
ÅÆÆÏÒÔÓ ÁÓ ȰÁÎ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÔÏÏÌ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ 
successful recruitment and retention of a 
skilled workforce, and a robust workforce is  

Downtown Loan Program Form
             Page 1

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Bellevue Big is Growing Bigger 
 

mailto:heiar@thejcea.org
mailto:MattJaeger@bellevue.k12.ia.us
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The Value of Internships Programs 

 Internships are an effective strategy for employers to 
ÒÅÔÁÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÁÒÅÁȭÓ ÔÏÐ talent. At the same time they 
offer an opportunity for area students to gain real 
experience in a field of their choosing. Our partners 
at the Greater Dubuque Development Corporation 
have found that many of their employers who have 
participated in internship programs, would like to 
expand those programs. 

For employers who are looking for the cream of the 
crop among entry-level employees, an internship 
program is the excellent way to build a pipeline of 
talented, young professionals. Internships offer a 
way for employers to connect with and build 
relationships with students early in their careers. 

Internships are equally valuable to the students who 
engage with them. They can open doors for students, 
establish networks, and gain valuable real world 
experience. 

The Case for Investing in Employee 
Tuition  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is a fact that economic growth requires a robust and talented 
workforce. Working towards that goal requires cooperation 
with community leaders, business leaders, and educational 
institutions.  

 

 

 

 

If you are interested in learning more about internship 
opportunities, please contact our office, 
heiar@thejcea.org or 563-652-4549. 

A new study shows the benefits of 
investing in employee tuition as an 
employee benefit goes beyond 
traditional employee retention and 
recruitment efforts (read full study 
here). It grows the talent and skilled 
workforce from within. 

An analysis of health insurer Cigna 
CorporaÔÉÏÎȭÓ %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ 
Reimbursement Program (ERP) shows 
every dollar the company puts into the 
program is returned and generates an 
additional $1.29 in savingsɂa 129 
percent return on investment. In 
addition, employees who took 
advantage of ERP achieved 43 percent 
higher incremental wage gains. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:heiar@thejcea.org
https://www.luminafoundation.org/files/resources/talent-investments-pay-off-cigna-full.pdf?utm_source=hs_email&utm_medium=email&utm_content=29267402&_hsenc=p2ANqtz--lnI5eINVy0YBvE0rfXFLifiqjBwNcxgUPE9q5fMYLxIUFBEBBO3RyNljVTKrKa9BGHZyyA5zJPydHKoQONzWak9GaLA&_hsmi=29267402
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Over the past few months the Grant Wood 
Mississippi River Region, the pilot region of the 
{ǘŀǘŜ ƻŦ Lƻǿŀ ŀƴŘ Lƻǿŀ tŀǊƪ CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴΩǎΣ Ƙŀǎ 
made significant steps forward toward its goal to 
ŜƴƘŀƴŎŜΣ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǎǘŀƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƎƛƻƴΩǎ 
natural spaces, parks, recreational opportunities. 
There have been major commitments from 
Maquoketa State Bank, Bellevue State Bank, 
Wellmark Foundation, Jackson County 
Community Foundation, Dubuque Racing 
Association, and Jackson County Farm Bureau. 
That amounts to approximately $400,000 in 
private dollars just in the first half of 2016. These 
funds will go to the major trail, park 
development and recreation enhancement 
projects that have been highlighted in the Grant 
Wood Loop 2-year plan. 

Great Give Day, sponsored by Jackson, Jones and 
Dubuque Community Foundations, was another 
step forward for the Grant Wood Loop 2-year 
plan. Great Give Day is an annual online giving 
event, and this year there was so much interest 
in our region that the website went down. So 
despite technical difficulties, the Grant Wood 
Loop raised approximately $13,000 for projects 
across the region. These dollars are particularly 
gratifying, as they mark broad support for the 
Grant Wood Loop from across Jackson, Jones 
and Dubuque County as well as across the 
United States.  

 

Projects are moving forward across the region. This 
effort has brought together public officials, business 
& industry leaders, citizens, and conservation 
advocates to help highlight the incredible asset our 
natural spaces, parks and recreational opportunities 
are to creating and enhancing a great quality of life. 

*  Please contact the Economic Alliance 
(hockenberry@thejcea.org, 563-652-4549) for more 
information, or visit the Community FoundationȭÓ 
website to see how you can be a part of this project 
(https://www.dbqfoundation.org/donors/giving-
center/grant-wood-mississippi-river-region-fund). 

* Like us on   (facebook.com/GWMRR) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Parks to People: Grant Wood Loop 
takes steps toward success 

 

 

 

mailto:hockenberry@thejcea.org
https://www.dbqfoundation.org/donors/giving-center/grant-wood-mississippi-river-region-fund
https://www.dbqfoundation.org/donors/giving-center/grant-wood-mississippi-river-region-fund
https://www.dbqfoundation.org/donors/giving-center/grant-wood-mississippi-river-region-fund
http://www.facebook.com/GWMRR
http://www.facebook.com/GWMRR
https://www.facebook.com/jacksoncountyeconomicalliance
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On May 19th at the Hotel Julien in Dubuque, 
Northeast Iowa Community College (NICC) hosted 
their first annual Business Summit. Beginning the 
day was a CEO panel including Renee Poppe 
(Medline Industries), Kim Kunkel (Kunkel & 
Associates), Karel Czanderna (Flexsteel 
Industries), and Dr. Liang Chee Wee (NICC). 

The focus of this business summit was to engage 
the business community in a conversation about 
how to effectively engage their workforce and 
ŦƛƴŘ ŎƻƳƳƻƴ ƎǊƻǳƴŘ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŜƳǇƭƻȅŜŜΩǎ 
Ǝƻŀƭǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎΩ ƎƻŀƭǎΦ  

 

 

 

Business Summit focuses 
on Retaining Employees 
 

One of the common themes shared by the 
speakers throughout the summit, was to clearly 
ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅΩǎ Ǝƻŀƭǎ ŀƴŘ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ let 
employees know how they add value to the 
business. The speakers stressed the connection 
ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ŀƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŜƳǇƭƻȅŜŜǎΩ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ 
ǘƘŜ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎΩ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ƛǎ ƛƴǘŜƎǊŀƭ ƛƴ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƴƎ ŀ 
workforce culture that both sustains and grows its 
workforce. 

 

Currently, $6 million is available through the program. One-
third of available funds for 2016 will be set aside for 
communities with populations of under 10,000 until 
September 1, 2016. After September 1, 2016, any 
uncommitted funds will be made available to communities of 
all sizes. The application is now available at 
https://www.iowagrants.gov.  

Applications will be accepted and reviewed as funds are 
available. Additional information 
http://www.iowaeconomicdevelopment.com/Community/Re
mediation    

 

 

The Iowa Economic Development Authority has released a 
new community development program, the Nuisance 
Property and Abandoned Building Remediation program. 

This financial assistance program is now available to 
communities for the remediation of nuisance buildings and 
structures. Program funds may be utilized for the demolition 
or remediation and reuse of residential, commercial or 
industrial structures. All buildings made part of the program 
must be documented as representing a public nuisance. 
Applicants must describe how demolition activities are tied to 
a community redevelopment effort. A project may include 
properties at multiple sites. 

Assistance through this program will be in the form of a loan. 
Loan terms will range from 12 to 36 months and interest rates 
will range from 0% to 3%, based on the term of the loan. 

 

Nuisance Remediation 
Program 
 

https://www.iowagrants.gov/
http://www.iowaeconomicdevelopment.com/Community/Remediation
http://www.iowaeconomicdevelopment.com/Community/Remediation











